
expansion of the excbange of goods between Our two countriesin keepiulg with the spirit of' the trade agreement which vassigned in 1956. In due course Canadian businessmen rnaydecide to pay a visit to the U.S.S.1R. In order to explorei'urther the Possibilities of trade between Our, couritries.1 can assure you that the Canadian Grovernment would be villingto be associated with such an undertakj.ng. We were pleasedat the goodîl tbat was engendered by the visit of theflussian hockey team which toured Canada thiS winter and webave been happy to learn that performances by Canadianartîsts in the U.S..,R. have earned widespread acclaiM. Weshall certaînly continue ta give close attention to thedeve1opment of' gaod re1atjons in these various fie lds. kje¶fould velcome a siglu of wilhingness on the part aof the Sovietauthorities to permit freedom aof movement for thase persans'Vho wish to leave the U0S.S.R. and Jain relatives In Canadaas weli as for any persous In the U*.S..* who hold Cax2adiancitizenship.

Iu conclusion, Mr. Qhaairmau I arn sure that thePeople ai' the Soviet Union share in their hearts theaspirations ai' the Caulad±au people in vantiug ta live InPeace and security and in desiriug ta be f'ree ta pursuetheir indivdual and national development, urihaMpered bythe burden ai' arniameuts and untroubled by suspicions andtela-rs. May 1 urge that ve ail work tovards the ach.tevement0:r a state ai' affaîrs in which these aspiratians eau be-realized.

-receSince giviug cansideratian ta yOur letter I havei'ceved yaur i'urther letter ai' Jauuary t, 1958 whlch vashanlded ta me by your Ambassador an January 10; It alsa viiibe studied carerully and replied ta In due course.

Yaurs sincerely,

John G. Dief'enbaker


